



Working Group Work Team 
This team will be responsible for making recommendations concerning, processes and methods involved for the new WG model, including suggestions for transition to the new model.

Draft charter concepts for Working Group work team for group discussion and consideration: 
Develop and implement a new GNSO Working Groups Model that Improves inclusiveness Improves effectiveness, and Improves efficiency.  

Primary tasks would be to develop: 

1. Appropriate operating principles, rules and procedures

2. Implementation plan

The ICANN Board has determined that a working group model should become the focal point for future GNSO policy development activities. This new model should be designed to enhance the policy development process by making it more inclusive and representative. The BGC-WG believes this approach can be a more constructive way of establishing areas of agreement than task forces, where membership is limited and discussion can become polarized along constituency lines. The BGC-WG also believed that the working group model enables key parties to become involved from the beginning and to work together to address complex and/or controversial issues. According to the BGC-WG, appointing skilled chairs and drafters, as well as proper scoping of the WG’s objectives, will be integral parts in development of a successful working group model. The BGC-WG recommended that steps be taken immediately to move to a working group model for future policy development work in the GNSO, developing appropriate operating principles, rules and procedures and suggests drawing upon expertise gained from policy development in the IETF, W3C, RIRs and other organizations.
II. POTENTIAL TEAM PARTICIPANTS:

Team participation will be composed of participants drawn from the GNSO Council, GNSO constituencies and the larger ICANN community.

It is recommended that: 
1. There be a minimum of one PPSC member and preferably two PPSC members to serve as liaisons between this team and the PPSC; 

2. The number of GNSO Councilors on the PPSC should be limited to maintain separation between the team’s work and the GNSO Council’s oversight role. 

3. There be at least one representative from each Constituency. 

4. Each Advisory Committee be given the opportunity to have a representative (or representatives) 

5. There be members from the community who are not associated with a Constituency or Advisory Committee (other than NomCom appointed Councilors) 

6. Participation by team members on other work teams (including the GNSO Policy Development Process Team) should be minimized if not totally avoided so as to: 
1. Spread the total GNSO Improvements Project workload across a wider group of people;

2. Minimize scheduling conflicts that are more likely to occur when team members are involved in multiple groups at the same time; and

3. Encourage involvement by new community members. 
7. The chair of the Working Group Team will be someone from the PPSC and shall not be a GNSO Council member.. 

